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Opinions expressed herein are those of the editor or columnist and are not necessarily those of the National, Department, or the American Legion Post.

(conƟ nued on page 2)

Note from the Commander 
Lee Phillips
American Legion Post 712
The District MeeƟ ng was held Sunday September 16 
at our Post 712. Special thanks to Debbie, Leah Ann, 
and all involved to make it happen. 

While the kitchen is sƟ ll offi  cially closed for every-
day use, we are presently looking for a line cook/
short order cook to work in our kitchen. If you know 
anyone that would be interested, have them contact 
us for an interview at 412-653-1555.

A special thank you goes out to the following people 
whose combined eff ort completed the painƟ ng of 
our Kitchen: Tom Bodner, Ed Harmon, Dave Harris, 
Mike McElheny, Amanda Albert, Debbie Michalski, 
Dorry Cicia, Kelly Miester, Leah Ann Castanet, Vicki 
Golden, and Donna Innoceƫ  ; Bill Allen for his re-
search on lighƟ ng, Thad, our adjutant, who vol-
unteered to do the work on the lighƟ ng; and John 
Dillon for taking control of the kitchen. Your help 
has been invaluable in geƫ  ng the kitchen up to par. 
We sƟ ll have people that are bad mouthing and 
complaining about the post. My answer is short: Get 
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From the Desk of the Adjutant 

   Thad Weidmann
(Commanders Message 
              conƟ nued from page 1)

ROOM RENTAL
Contact: Debbie Michalski 412-616-1834

Have  your next event at Post 712
     • Wedding & Baby Showers
     • GraduaƟ on & Birthday ParƟ es
     • Special Group & Work ParƟ es
     • Wakes   • Group MeeƟ ngs
     • CraŌ  Sales

**Special Discount Prices for all Membes**

2018 conƟ nues to be a bad year for repairs at the Legion.  We discov-
ered several leaks in our fl at roof aŌ er the major rains we had recently.  
We also found some clogged drains causing the water to pool on the 
roof.  We’re taking steps to fi x the problems so that we don’t wind up 
with worse issues with us now heading into the fall and winter months.

Our Commander, Lee Phillips, and his wife Margie have both pitched in 
to help improve our Post.  Lee has been working in the kitchen clean-
ing and painƟ ng to get it back online again.  He also asked Lowes to 
contribute some paint etc. to the project. Lowes was very generous.  By 
the Way, we’re looking for a new cook to uƟ lize our refurbished kitchen 
to make it a revenue source again with great food. If you know anyone 
who might be interested, please call Debbie at 412-616-1834 or call the 
Post at 412-653-1555 and leave a message with the bartender.

Lee’s wife, Margie, stepped up to help with membership and complet-
ed 471 veteran renewals (57%) so far.  Margie also created and mailed 
an early reminder leƩ er to our Social members to help reduce the 
backlog of membership renewals that usually occurs at the end of the 
year.

We are hoping that we can build on eff orts from our Legion organiza-
Ɵ ons to fi nd ways to create steady revenue streams to reduce the drain 
on our savings, either directly by donaƟ ons like the Riders have done 
or indirectly by events like SAL’s recent Chicken & Pork Chop dinner or 
ALA’s Soup Cook Off  and weekly Bar Bingo that boosts our bar revenue, 
with the Bar Bingo revenue also going to the Post. If anyone has any 
other ideas to raise income, please let us know.

your buƩ s off  the bar stools, shut 
your mouths, and do something 
that will make a posiƟ ve impact 
for all the members of this post. If 
not leave, because we don’t need 
the drama.

The Post sƟ ll needs volunteers! 
Please show your support by vol-
unteering in planning and holding 
fundraisers with the proceeds 
going for the support of Post 712. 
Margie is organizing a Planning/
Volunteer CommiƩ ee to help plan 
and implement future events at 
the Post. If you are interested in 
becoming a part of this Commit-
tee, please text or call her at 412-
728-4743.  If members sit and 
wait to see if someone wieƟ ngll 
volunteer before they themselves 
consider volunteering, hell would 
freeze over before anything got 
accomplished. Messages can be 
leŌ  at the bar for me! Oh, and 
please have the integrity to sign 
your name.          

Respecƞ ully submiƩ ed,

Lee Phillips

Commander
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HOME ASSOCIATION
OFFICERS

President 
BOB STOODT

Vice President
LEE PHILLIPS

Secretary
ED HARMON

Treasurer
BILL WEIKEL

Board Members
DAVE BILSKI

BOB BRANCHEN
ROB BUTELLI
JOHN DILLON

NICK KRAWEC ESQ

Th e new
deadline for the
Newsletter

is the 27th of
the month!

Dates
to Remember

October 1
POST Mtg. 7:00 

October 2
RIDERS Mtg. 7:00

October 8
HOME ASSOC. Mtg. 7:00

October/Wednesdays
Bar BINGO 

October 7, 14,
Steeler Game &

FREE Buff et 

October 22
ALA Mtg. 7:00

October 25
SONS Mtg. 7:00

October 27
Devils Night Party

DJ DusƟ n 7 - ??
 

October 28
Gary’s Hoagie Sale

 
 Next meeting dates. . . Oct.   Nov.
    Post meeting . . . . .  1       5
    Home Assoc. . . . . .  8      12
    Riders . . . . . . . . .  2       6 
    ALA . . . . . . . . . .  22     26
    SONS . . . . . . . . .  25     22

October 5
Sam‛s Club

Join us for a night of
BINGO every Wenesday!

or 
Devils Night

with DJ Dustin
7 till ??

October 27

October 2 16 30

SHAKE RATTLE
& ROLL ! ! 

OCTOBER 4 18
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Commander
GARY HARTMAN

Sr. Vice Commander
DON W. GOULDER

Jr. Vice Commander
DON J. GOULDER

Adjutant
MIKE HAVERTY

Finance Offi  cer
RICHARD HARTMAN

Chaplin
AL DANKO

Sgt-At-Arms
TIM MOWRY

ALA OFFICERS

President
MARY ANN MARUNICH

1st Vice President
DONNA McCRUMB

2nd Vice President
VICKY GOLDEN

Secretary
MARGARET PHILLIPS

Treasurer
ANNE GIOVANNITTI

Chaplain
BARBARA TERIHAY

Historian
GRETCHEN FULLER

Sgt-At-Arms
ROSE BREEN

Sgt-At-Arms
DONNA ROTTMAN

Sgt-At-Arms
PAT O’TOOLE

Sons of the Legion,

Auxiliary Corner,
Thanks to all that helped with the Sharing & Caring Boat Ride. 
Everyone had a good Ɵ me and all the Veterans especially en-
joyed it. Bingo has resumed on Wednesday and it would be nice 
if everyone started aƩ ending. Fall Conference was very informa-
Ɵ ve and we have a lot of instrucƟ on sheets to be passed out at 
our next meeƟ ng. Thank you to everyone who generously do-
nated to OperaƟ on Troop AppreciaƟ on. OTA greatly appreciated 
all the donaƟ ons. The Dues are now $31.00 not $25.00 as per 
NaƟ onal. Poppies are at Sam’s Club on October 5th. Next meet-
ing is October 22nd at 7:00 p.m. 

God Bless and Protect our Troops!
Mary Ann Marunich
ALA President

Don’t forget our hoagie sale on 
Sunday, October 28.

Three for $22.00 or $8.00 each. 
Please have orders in by October 25th. 

Thank You 
Gary C. Hartman 
Commander of the Sons 

See you Thursdays at 7:30  October 4th & the 18th to 

SHAKE  RATTLE  &  ROLL

Next meeƟ ng 
is October 22nd 

at 7:00 p.m. 
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( ConƟ nued on page 6 )

President
JOHN DILLON

Sr. Vice President
KEN LANCASER

Vice President
ROB MANSBERRY

Secretary
SUSAN DILLON

Sr. Adjutant
LLOYD RAY

Adjutant
LOREN CONTRERAS

Chaplain
MARK SMITH

Treasurer
BEVERLY WEIKEL
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BILL WEIKEL

Sr. Sergeant-at-Arms
TOM BODNER

Sergeant-at-Arms
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GreeƟ ngs Legionnaires: 

The American Legion is preparing to 
celebrate its 100th Anniversary. This is 
a noteworthy and wonderful achieve-
ment. CongratulaƟ ons American Le-
gion! Though even as we cheer this 
grand news, we rouƟ nely hear about 
Veterans OrganizaƟ ons having to close 
their doors due to fi nancial strife and 
we know Post 712 is not immune. 
The percentage of Veterans in the US 
conƟ nues to decrease and currently 
comprises a mere 7% of Americans. 
We will see more and more Veterans 
OrganizaƟ ons permanently closing 
their doors each year. This will happen. 

What is the Legion? Offi  cially, the 
Legion is a 501(c) 19, tax exempt, 
non-profi t, Veterans OrganizaƟ on. 
UlƟ mately, the Legion is a fraternal and 
sororal organizaƟ on for Veterans and 
Families where we may share the bond 
that binds us all together thru the sol-
emn pride of Service to NaƟ on. 

In addiƟ on to the Post 712 member-
ship, there are about 82 Sons, about 
71 ALA and about 44 Riders. In case 
you did not know, the Riders require 
membership in the Post, Sons or ALA 
prior to acceptance into the Riders. The 
Riders are comprised of about 28 Vet-
erans, 8 Sons and 8 ALA members. 

The Riders want to thank Post 712 
and the Veterans of Post 712 for their 
support over the years. SomeƟ mes we 
may take this support for granted, so 

thank you for the use of the confer-
ence room for meeƟ ngs; for use of the 
dining area and conference room for 
events; for allowing us to solicit dona-
Ɵ ons on your property; for use of your 
basement to store our supplies; for use 
of your employees to support our acƟ v-
iƟ es; for handing out our applicaƟ ons; 
for use of your faciliƟ es to display our 
fund-raising fl yers; for use of your 
address for mail and ulƟ mately, for use 
of the Community believing we are one 
with the Veterans of Post 712. We ap-
preciate everything Post 712 does for 
the Riders and all of the organizaƟ ons 
in the building! 

On September 5th the Riders aƩ ended 
the Post 712 MeeƟ ng and presented 
Commander Lee Phillips with a dona-
Ɵ on check of $5,200. The Commander 
was appreciaƟ ve and guaranteed the 
donaƟ on would be put to good use for 
the enƟ re Legion Family of Post 712. 
These are tough Ɵ mes for Veterans 
OrganizaƟ ons, every month we hear of 
organizaƟ ons closing their doors some-
where in Western Pennsylvania.

The Wine and Dine Raffl  e, ongoing at 
Post 712; will go off  on Tuesday, Octo-
ber 2nd. The raffl  e includes $195 in giŌ  
cards, 3 boƩ les of wine; a great nos-
talgic wine rack, gourmet food items 
and a 9-inch portable TV; just to name 
a few. Our next raffl  e will be the Warm 
and Cozy Raffl  e with Ɵ ckets available 
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from the Bartender for a donaƟ on of $5 and proceeds sup-
porƟ ng Veterans through Post 712 and the Riders. Please 
jump in and buy a Ɵ cket to support Veterans.     

On September 4th the Sharing is Caring FoundaƟ on held 
their annual Boat Ride on the Gateway Clipper Fleet for 
Hospitalized Veterans. It was a great day on the water and 
the Vets had a wonderful Ɵ me. Thank you Riders who vol-
unteered as Chaperons for this great event: Tom Bodner, Ed 
Harmon, Dave Harris, Ann Jageman, Mark Smith and Pat 
Smith. Sharing is Caring and Caring is AcƟ on to help those in 
need.  

On September 15th the Riders held a Club Ride to Fort Ne-
cessity. The 16 bikes rode about 120 miles round-trip taking 
curvy roads. It was a great day for a ride as the weather was 
sunny and Fort Necessity is a very interesƟ ng day-trip des-
Ɵ naƟ on. The Riders ended the Ride at Post 712 where we 
supported the Sons of the American Legion All You Can Eat 
Dinner.  The foo d was delicious. Nice job Sons. 

The Riders closed out September by visiƟ ng our Friends 
at Vector Security on September 25th for an old fashioned 
cookout and for the Riders to say, “Thank You” to Vector 
Security for all the great things they do to support Veterans 
and their conƟ nuing support of Post 712.  It is a great part-
nership and their contribuƟ ons are very much appreciated.  

The next Riders meeƟ ng is ElecƟ on Day, November 6th. Don’t 
forget to vote. 

Charlie-Mike,

Top

Ride to Fort Necessity, 
then Dinner at the Legion

Sharing is Caring for our Vetrans 
on the Gateway Clipper

TOP PresenƟ ng Check to Commander 
Lee Philips (September, 2018)

The next 

Riders meeƟ ng 

is ElecƟ on Day, 

November 6th

( ConƟ nued from page 5 )


